Seth on Democracy
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motives power idealism
(Long pause.) A democracy is a highly interesting
form of government, highly significant because it
demands so much of individual consciousness, and because
it must rest primarily upon a belief in the powers of
the individual. It is a tribute to that belief that it
has lingered in your country, and operated with such
vitality in the face of quite opposing beliefs
officially held by both science and religion.The idea
[of democracy] expresses the existence of a high
idealism — one that demands political and social
organizations that are effective to some degree in
providing some practical expression of those ideals
(emphatically). When those organizations fail and a gulf
between idealism and actualized good becomes too great,
then such conditions help turn some idealists into
fanatics. (Long pause.) Those who follow with great
strictness the dictates of either science or religion
can switch sides in a moment. The scientist begins
tipping tables or whatever, and suddenly disgusted by
the limits of scientific knowledge, he turns all of his
dedication to what he thinks of as its opposite, or pure
intuitive knowledge. Thus, he blocks his reason as
fanatically as earlier he blocked his intuitions. The
businessman who believed in Darwinian principles and the
fight for survival, who justified injustice and perhaps
thievery to his ideal of surviving in a competitive
world — he suddenly turns into a fundamentalist in
religious terms, trying to gain his sense of power now,
perhaps, by giving away the wealth he has amassed, all
in a tangled attempt to express a natural idealism in a
practical world.American democracy arises directly from

the birth of Protestantism, for example, and a new kind
of venture.(Long pause.) Other democratic societies had
existed in the past, but in them democracy was still
based on one religious precept, though it might be
expressed in different ways — as, for example, in the
Greek city-states (in the sixth and fifth centuries
B.C.). The Holy Roman Empire united a civilization under
one religious idea, but the true brotherhood of man can
be expressed only by allowing the freedom of man’s
thought under the banner of cooperation; and only this
will result in the fulfillment of the species, with
developments of consciousness that in your terms were
latent from the beginning.

